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Child Minding in Other Municipalities 
 
City of Victoria  
The program has been running since May 2019. ​As of September 9, 2019, the service 
has been used by a total of 16 children over eight City Council meetings.  
 
The following information is from the City’s website: 
 
Childminding at Council Meetings 
The City offers childminding services during Council meetings to help more people 
participate in local government.  
 
Drop off your children, ages six months and older, for two hours of child care so you can 
attend Council meetings! Program leaders will provide a safe and fun environment for 
children to play games, interact with one another and build crafts. 
 
Things to Know: 

● Council meetings are, generally, the second and fourth Thursday evening of each 
month.  

● Parents can only drop their child(ren) off for a maximum of two hours.* 
● Parents requiring care for children with special needs must contact childminding 

staff in advance to make adequate arrangements.  
● Parents must remain on-site and immediately accessible at all times 
● Childminding will take place in the City Hall Mezzanine Room (Mezzanine Floor) 
● Spaces are limited; Service is drop-in and on a first come first-served basis 
● Pre-registration is not required 
● There is no cost 

*The two hour maximum is connected to the licensing under which the childminding 
service can operate.  
 
Frequently Asked Questions​ 
Q: Where is child-minding located in City Hall? 
A: On the Mezzanine floor accessible via elevator or stairway which is across from 
Public Service Counter.  
 
Q: Is there a sign in and sign out process? 
A: Yes, we will collect basic information about your child upon sign-in and require you to 
sign-out your child before leaving with them. 
 
Q: How long can I leave my child at child-minding? 
A: We can provide care for a maximum of 2 hours from the time you sign-in your child. 
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Q: What is the staff to child ratio? 
A: 1:2 for the 6-12 month olds; 1:4 for the 1-3 year olds; 1:8 for 3-12 year olds 
 
Q: What type of training and certification do child-minding staff have? 
A: Our experienced Child Care staff have the following certifications and training: 
 
-       Standard First-Aid and CPR C 
-       Training in Child Protection Policies  
-       Criminal Record Clearance 
 
Q: What happens if there is an emergency involving my child? 
A: The City has procedures in place in case of natural disasters, first-aid emergencies, 
and lost children. Staff will follow these procedures and connect with parents as soon as 
possible. 
 
City of London Pilot Project  

In January 2019, City Council in London, Ontario, approved a pilot child-minding 
program to be undertaken, strictly for public participation meetings at City Hall.  
To date, they have not yet launched the service. The City issued two Requests for 
Proposals for a service provider, and there were no responses for either issuance. 
 
Administration then approached the YMCA about providing the service in a conference 
room in City Hall. To date, there is no service agreement in place.  
 
Limitations include: 
 

● It was agreed that ‘advance’ registration would be encouraged but not required; 
the YMCA is responsible to establish a participant limit, look after the necessary 
sign-in documentation, and provide statistical information back to the city. 

● The service would only be available for public participation meetings – formal 
meetings at standing committees. Through discussion with the YMCA, it was 
agreed that the service would cease at 8:00 PM, regardless of the meeting 
status. 

● The service would be available for children ages 3 to 12, inclusive. 
  
A service agreement is in development. The anticipated budget (for the YMCA 
agreement) was approximately $10,000, to be accommodated through existing budget. 
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